
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor and Council 

From: Jenna Jarvis, Public Works Field Foreman 

Date: July 3, 2025 

Department: Public Works 

 

Hello everyone! 
 
What a fantastic start to summer it has been!  
 
We have started our journey in preparation for the chip seal project coming up! We have done 
various patch and over lay work. We also got more than enough hot mix to keep the mix hot 
long enough for our street work. Any extra hot mix we focused on the alley that runs from 3rd to 
10th St. Come this rainy season we plan to sweep any extra rock in this alley as it does cause an 
unpleasant ride.  
 
Currently we are focused on preparation for another fantastic weekend for the McCleary Bear 
Festival. You may have seen the public works crew out and about weed eating right of ways, 
ditches, and around utilities. Since we have been focused more on right of ways, we have also 
been working extensively with Dalyn with finding right of way lines. We have also painted curbs 
around various parts of the city.  
 
Once the Bear Fest is wrapped up, we will focus again on the upcoming chip seal project. There 
are some minor repairs that need to be made prior as well as getting a total for monument 
covers and making those as well. These will cover all our assets such as valve houses, catch 
basins, manholes, so we can access them in the future.  
 
 
 
Have a wonderful day! 
-Jenna Jarvis 
 
 
 

 


